E&R 8516

	PAILTON PARISH COUNCIL
MINUTES OF PARISH COUNCIL HELD IN PAILTON VILLAGE HALL ON 28 NOVEMBER 2022

Present:

Councillors:  Anthony Gillias (Chair - TG), Tina Simpson (Vice Chair -TS),   Kristian Shaw (KS)
Andrew Dunkley, (AD)


	In attendance:
Adrian Warwick, Warwickshire County Councillor, (AW)
Mrs L Bendall (Clerk/RFO to the Council) and two members of the public.
Ref

Action
1.11.22
Chairman’s Welcome and Apologies for absence: The chairman welcomed all to the meeting and noted the apologies from Cllr Towner.
211.22
Declarations of Interest were given by  Cllr A Gillias, as a Councillor for Rugby Borough Council (RBC)  and Chair of RBC’s Planning Committee and  Cllr K Shaw as grounds contractor to Pailton Parish Council (PC). 
3.11.22
Standing orders were suspended to allow members of the public to address the meeting  
a. A parishioner reported that the light between Carlton House and Foxfields on Lutterworth Road is not working.  Clerk to report for repair. 
Clerk
4.11.22
Standing Orders were resumed.

5.11.22
Minutes:  TG proposed that the minutes of the previous meetings held on 24 October 2022 be accepted and signed as an accurate record of the meetings.  This was seconded by TS and approved by all. 
6.11.22
Matters Arising  There was one matter arising not covered elsewhere on the agenda.
a. The issue with the drains reported at the last meeting has been addressed by WCC.
7.11.22
Information Reports
a. County Councillor: AW shared the following information
· There was increasing concerns on the danger arising from electric scooters to pedestrians and motorists – particularly as clothes worn by the drivers are usually dark and helmets are rarely worn.  TG emphasised this point and advised that the police will confiscate and crush any electric scooters they find that are ridden illegally.
· WCC are offering financial help during the ‘cost of living crisis’ to those in real hardship and providing a counselling service for county residents affected by stress from this crisis.
· Schools are providing holiday clubs, with meals for children in receipt of free school meals (FSM) over the Christmas break.  AD asked if this service could be extended to children who do not (or cannot) claim FSM.  AW replied that the eligibility criteria was set by the Government and that if AD want to pursue this he should contact Mark Pawsey, our local MP for support.
· The Fire Service is concerned about the huge rise in the sale of counterfeit goods such as heaters and electric blankets that are unsafe and are urging the public only to buy from reputable suppliers.
· The County Council’s broadcast channel has a new podcast on its approach to Climate Change which residents might find of interest.
b. Borough Councillor: TG shared the following information:
· The Borough Council has a new section on its website with very useful information on ‘help for households’ and suggested councillors should share this within the village.
· As part of this the Council has set up a number of ‘warm spots’ which residents can use to keep warm throughout the winter, this includes the Library which will be open daily between 10 am and 7pm.
· The Town & Parish Council Reference Group heard from Shail Chohan from WCC about his approach to tackling highway issues and TG took the opportunity to show Mr Chohan some concerns parishes have on a drive around the Borough.  This included overhanding trees, drains and ‘grips’ in grass verges that need to be cleared to allow surface water to drain effectively.
· Western Power Distribution (now National Grid) are updating supply to its Hinkley Base to improve cable connectivity and minimise the impact of any future power cuts. 
c. Village Hall Trust – Lesley French representing the Village Hall Committee made the following points:
· On behalf of the Committee she wanted to thank TG for fixing the Hall’s booster.
· Future events in December include a ‘Follow the Star’ trail for children; Saturday Café on 3rd; Live & Local on Sunday 4th and on Sunday 11th a church service and the switch-on of Christmas lights, followed by refreshments in the Hall, including a visit from Father Christmas. 
· The Committee had discussed the information supplied by the Clerk on the Borough’s offer of a generator to enable a ‘warm space’ in the Hall, should it be needed.   Their conclusion was that the Hall would be made available for free should the PC want to offer this service but the Committee itself has no capacity to run this service.
d. Playing Field Working Group – 
· KS proposed to change the frequency of the Working Group’s meetings to quarterly (from monthly) this was seconded by TS and approved by all.
AD
DT

8.11.22
White Lion – In summary TS made the following points – a copy of the minutes of the last working group is attached as appendix 1: 
· Greenwood Projects are now fully on board and Nicola Dyer (ND) is taking the next steps forward with impressive thoroughness that illustrates their in-depth expertise.   Her first tasks included production of a full Project Programme that covers the current development stage, through to the White Lion opening, realistically in 2025.  The first task is the appointment of Architects and an advertisement inviting tenders will be issued in early December. ND has suggested the Working Group consider the appointment of a professional fund raiser who has been involved in a similar pub project in Litchfield – she will enable access to further funding sources.  TS will talk with her and report back to the PC.
· TS shared with the meeting very detailed guidance on evaluation of costings/appointments for various stages of the project to ensure compliance with NLHF requirements.
· Following a very successful Pub Games Event,  Next quiz is 15 December.
· The importance of keeping the village informed on progress was raised and TS explained that communications is an integral element of the Programme and she will report back on this.
· The clerk asked for information on cash flow so that PC meetings can be scheduled to ensure no delay to the project’s decision making.  TS explained that this will be added to the Project Programme
9.11.22
Finance & Governance

a. The clerk presented her monthly financial report forecast to the end of November and reported that she was satisfied that spending was in line with the budget.  The following payments were authorised
Clerk’s: £291.20  salary
HMRC: £72.80 clerk’s tax
K Shaw Gardens: £2100 for 2022 amenity cut (this is significantly below budget as the hot/dry weather meant fewer cuts were needed)
E-on: £49.15 for September and October’s White Lion standing charge.

E-on: £115.20 for two street light repairs

Defib services: £412.80 for a replacement battery and new pads to the defibrillator which is now temporarily installed outside 28 Coventry Road. 
Hi vis vests - £65 for volunteers to wear when helping with parish projects.
b. The clerk confirmed she had now produced updated asset and risk registers which had been circulated to Councillors before the meeting.  The Asset register was discussed and the clerk suggested further work on this before bringing both registers back for approval in January 2023.

c. RBC have requested details of the PC’s precept earlier than usual and this will need to be agreed at the 19 December meeting. Clerk suggested that a planning meeting to consider this would be useful – this was agreed.
d. The meeting dates for the 2023 calendar year were approved, subject to removal of any bank holiday dates.
10.11.22
Planning Applications and Issues for Consideration: 
· The clerk had previously circulated the consultation on Monks Kirby’s Neighbourhood Plan.  Councillors agreed that this was a very comprehensive document and the clerk should respond to RBC on this basis.
Clerk

11.11.22
Ongoing Village Issues:
a. Telephone Box: KS sought approval to go ahead with the restoration on the net basis of £500 for blasting and undercoating and £320 for replacement windows.  There was however a concern that the wooden door might not survive blasting and therefore a decision might need to be taken on how to approach this once blasting is underway.  Clerk reported that a new door would be around £1000 and KS said that steps would be taken to protect the current door.  Proposed by KS, seconded by TS, all agreed.

b. Highways Working Group: TG asked for feedback on the plans that councillors were asked to consider at the last meeting.   TS repeated her concerns that too many signs would spoil the village environment, councillors also questioned whether more new signs would have the desired impact.  It was agreed that all existing signs should be cleaned and straightened and where necessary white lines renewed but the Highways Working Group is asked to investigate funding and operations for new radar activated speed signs.  Consideration of the wording of the sign on the gate to the footpath by Foxfields will be considered at the next meeting.
c. Street Lighting: clerk now drawing up a schedule that integrates the differing records held by National Grid and Eon.   This to be double checked with a walk around the village. 
d. Ex Service Men’s Club: There was no further news on this.
e. Posts on the Green/Footpaths: KS had circulated costs for the posts and their acceptance was proposed by TG and seconded by DT.   KS will now sort out possible dates for a working party so that the clerk can advertise this on our website and the village facebook page.
 
f. Neighbourhood Watch and Police – nothing new from the police, or Jim Fowkes the village Neighbourhood Watch leader.   


g. Income from Memorial Booklet TG will pass income to TS for use on a new White Lion banner.

h. Village Footpath: KS reported that he had checked all paths and bridleway and most were passable but some needed the landowners to take remedial action.   Clerk to post the footpath map on our website and prepare a draft letter to relevant land owners – KS to advise on address and names of land owners. 

KS

TG / Clerk

KS / clerk
T
G/TS

KS/

Clerk
12.11.22
Correspondence
· None reported. 
13.11.22
Additional items for the next meeting 
· Precept for the coming financial year
14.11.22
Date of Next Meetings
· Confirmed as 19 December 2022  and 23  January 2023 in the Village Hall.



……………………………..                   





19 December 2022

Anthony Gillias

Chairman of Pailton Parish Council 
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Save the White Lion - Project Management Group Start-up Meeting MINUTES

   Friday 18th November, 1 – 5pm ON SITE
Attendees: Nicola Dyer – Project Manager, Greenwood Projects (ND); Tina Simpson – Vice-Chair, Pailton Parish Council/ Pailton White Lion Working Group/ CIC (TS); Andrew Simpson - Pailton White Lion Working Group/ CIC (AS); Kristian Shaw – Pailton Parish Council/ Pailton White Lion Working Group (KS)
Apologies: Tony Grimshaw,  Pailton White Lion Working Group
The meeting was preceded by a site visit, including an overview of the present plans.

1
Introductions

TS/ AS/ KS explained the current structure of the project. 

ACTION: ND to reflect in the Governance section of the draft Project Execution Plan to be prepared for the Pailton White Lion Working Group (PWLWG). To include the Parish Council, CIC and potential CBS (Community Benefits Society) roles and current/ proposed personnel.
2
Programme

ND presented the draft programme, highlighting key dependencies such as the National Lottery Heritage Fund (NLHF) mid-stage review. It was noted that the expiry date of the grant (i.e. 24 months after the award was confirmed) was 13th October 2023. The proposed programme was based on a Stage 2 submission in November 2023. An earlier deadline in August 2023 (i.e. within the current grant expiry date period) would create additional pressure in terms of fundraising.

ACTION: ND to add programme headings around fundraising based on known details and deadlines.

ACTION: ND to issue draft programme to NLHF with a request that that November 2023 date be acceptable for the Stage 2 application rather then the previous deadline in August 2023.
4
Draft Budget & Cashflow (including Fundraising)

TS outlined the present funding assumptions and ND added them to the Budget & Cashflow.

Consideration to be given to asking a fundraiser to give a fee proposal for a number of days to support and direct fundraising efforts. Any such cost would need to come from contingency and would be subject to a change request to NLHF.

ACTION: ND to re-issue budget & cashflow with fundraising assumptions.
ACTION: ND to approach fundraiser contact to have an initial discussion with TS.

ACTION: AS to supply breakdown of professional fee sums for both development and delivery phases.
5
Procurement

It was agreed that the first priority in terms of procurement was to secure the Design Team, closely followed by the Quantity Surveyor.

ACTION: ND to prepare Procurement Strategy to be issued to the Parish Council for approval on Monday 28th November.

ACTION: ND to revise Design Team / QS briefs for TS/ AS/ KS comment prior to issuing.
ACTION: ND to issue Design Team Brief WB 28th November with a view to appointing in the second week of January 2023.
6
Project Execution Plan (including Governance)

ND outlined the role and content of the PEP.

ACTION: ND to draft PEP in line with target dates in programme i.e. by 9th December.
7
Meeting Schedule
Working Group meetings were set alternately for the third Thursday of each month at 6pm, alternating remote and face to face. The exception was December which was scheduled for 7th December 7.30pm. ND to issue Project Manager report ahead of each meeting.
8
AOB
Communication was identified by TS as a critical element in keeping the community informed and enthused about the project.  It was agreed that there would be two key events – a spring event to introduce the design team when appointed and the PM, and an even in early July to share the designs ahead of submission for Planning Permission/ Listed Building Consent.

ACTION: Working Group to arrange dates for consultation; all to contribute towards events.

ACTIONS BROUGHT FORWARDS

	No.
	ACTION
	BY
	LEAD

	1
	ND to reflect in the Governance section of the draft Project Execution Plan to be prepared for the PWLWG. To include the Parish Council, CIC and CBS (Community Benefits Society) roles and current/ proposed personnel.


	ND
	9.12

	2
	ND to add programme headings around fundraising based on known details and deadlines.


	ND
	25.11

	3
	ND to issue draft programme to NLHF with a request that that November 2023 date be acceptable for the Stage 2 application rather then the previous deadline in August 2023


	ND
	25.11

	4
	ND to re-issue budget & cashflow with fundraising assumptions.


	ND
	23.11

	5
	ND to approach fundraiser contact to have an initial discussion with TS.


	ND
	25.11

	6
	AS to supply breakdown of professional fee sums for both development and delivery phases.


	AS
	25.11

	7
	ND to prepare Procurement Strategy to be issued to the Parish Council for approval on Monday 28th November.


	ND
	26.11

	8
	ND to revise Design Team / QS briefs for TS/ AS/ KS comment prior to issuing.


	ND
	29.11

	9
	ND to issue Design Team Brief WB 28th November with a view to appointing in the second week of January 2023.


	ND
	2.12

	10
	ND to draft PEP in line with target dates in programme i.e. by 9th December.


	ND
	9.12

	11
	Working Group to arrange dates for consultation; all to contribute towards events.


	WG
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